UPR – review of Tunisia – Statement by Poland

Poland would like to thank the delegation of Tunisia for its informative national report and constructive participation in the UPR process and His/Her Excellency ………………………………………. for his/her introductory statement.
The Polish delegation acknowledges the firm determination of Tunisia to preserve gender equality achievements and in particular the declaration of the ruling party Ennahda  with regard to promotion and protection of women’s rights.
Poland would like to submit to Tunisia the following recommendations:

1. To put in place a comprehensive strategy to eliminate patriarchal attitudes and negative stereotypes of women in the Tunisian society as well as eliminate discrimination against women that still exists in the national legislation, in particular concerning marriage, child custody, guardianship,  inheritance rights as well as effective and equal access to justice. 
2. The role of independent and reformed judiciary is critical in upholding the rights of Tunisians. The Polish delegation recommends to Tunisia to launch a judiciary system reform that will ensure accountability for all human rights violations by opening judicial investigations, prosecuting responsible persons as well as awarding reparations to victims. In particular to investigate and judge past crimes and bring the perpetrators of gross human rights  violations to justice by, inter alia activating transnational justice mechanisms. 
